
 

                                                                     
 
 
 
 
14 May 2025 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 
I hope this letter finds you well. I am writing to share some important updates following our recent OFSTED School 
Progress Monitoring Inspection. We are pleased to report that the inspection was a positive experience, and I 
would like to take this opportunity to share the findings with you. 

This inspection was carried out at the request of the registration authority for independent schools. The purpose of 
the inspection was to monitor the progress the school has made in meeting the independent school standards. This 
inspection for progress monitoring was carried out unannounced.  The inspector had conversations with the 
headteacher and the proprietor.   

He engaged with leaders regarding the curriculum, assessment, and provisions for pupils with Special Educational 
Needs and Disabilities (SEND). The inspector examined various documents, including those related to educational 
standards and the curriculum. The inspection also looked into the school's safeguarding procedures.  

These requirements outlined in the independent school standards are fulfilled.   
The inspector toured the school, which included attending lessons. He discussed students' experiences of school 
life with them and observed their behaviour during classes and throughout the school.  The inspector also spoke 
with staff regarding their workload and well-being. 

During the inspection, it was noted that the KS3 and KS4 curriculum is excellent, while we do not currently teach 
Key Stage 2 (KS2) and Key Stage 5 (KS5), it is important for us to have a curriculum in place for these stages. This 
was not discussed or mentioned in the original OFSTED inspection, but we are committed to addressing this 
recommendation promptly.  

Our team understands the importance of forward planning and ensuring that we are prepared to offer a 
comprehensive and cohesive educational experience for all stages. We will be developing and implementing 
curricula for KS2 and KS5, ensuring that our students are well-prepared for future academic challenges.  

We are grateful for the positive feedback and constructive recommendations provided by the inspector. Our 
commitment to continuous improvement remains steadfast, and we will be working diligently to enhance our 
school’s offerings and ensure the highest quality education for our students. 

Summary of the Main Inspection Findings: 

Part 1. Quality of education provided 

Requirements *1 2 3 4 

Current Status Not Met Met Met Met 

* This requirement will be met with KS2 and KS5 Curriculum. 
Part 2. Spiritual, moral, social and cultural development of pupils 

Requirements 1 

Current Status Met 

Part 3. Welfare, health and safety of pupils 

Requirements 1 

Current Status Met 

Part 8. Quality of leadership in and management of schools  

Requirements 1 

Current Status Met 

Thank you for your ongoing support and trust in our school. We look forward to continuing to work together to 
provide the best possible education for our children. 

If you have any questions or would like to discuss the inspection report further, please do not hesitate to reach out. 

Warm regards, 

Z Ghanchi 

Head Teacher 


